## Mick Antoniw AS/MS Y Cwnsler Cyffredinol a Gweinidog y Cyfansoddiad Counsel General and Minister for the Constitution



To: Huw Irranca-Davies MS, Chair, Legislation, Justice and Constitution Committee SeneddLJC@senedd.wales

John Griffiths MS, Chair, Local Government and Housing Committee SeneddHousing@senedd.wales

cc. David Rees MS, Chair, Llywydd's Committee

2 August 2022

Dear Huw, John,

I am writing to the Committee to provide you with an update on the electoral pilots that were delivered in Wales as part of the Local Government Elections in May 2022.

The Electoral Commission is required by law to evaluate every electoral pilot scheme undertaken in Wales. As such, they have evaluated the pilots undertaken in May 2022 and have today published their report which can be accessed here:

https://www.electoralcommission.org.uk/who-we-are-and-what-we-do/our-views-and-research/our-research/advance-voting-pilots-evaluation

I have also issued a written statement updating Senedd members on progress which can be found here:

https://gov.wales/written-statement-electoral-commissions-evaluation-report-welsh-electoral-pilots

Yours sincerely,

Mick Antoniw AS/MS

Nich Pul

Y Cwnsler Cyffredinol a Gweinidog y Cyfansoddiad Counsel General and Minister for the Constitution

Canolfan Cyswllt Cyntaf / First Point of Contact Centre: 0300 0604400

Gohebiaeth.Mick.Antoniw@llyw.cymru Correspondence.Mick.Antoniw@gov.Wales

Bae Caerdydd • Cardiff Bay Caerdydd • Cardiff CF99 1SN

Rydym yn croesawu derbyn gohebiaeth yn Gymraeg. Byddwn yn ateb gohebiaeth a dderbynnir yn Gymraeg yn Gymraeg ac ni fydd gohebu yn Gymraeg yn arwain at oedi.